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Strathfield South Public School 
Works notification 26 May 2022 

Dear staff, parents/carers, 

Temporary closure of Telopea Ave – Monday 30 May 2022 

A demountable building will be delivered and installed to the Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) facility at 
Strathfield South Public School to assist with growth in the community. 

Installation works will take place on Monday 30 May 2022, and the new OSHC room will be ready for the 
school to use from July 2022.  

A mobile crane will be used to safely lift the building around the school site. During crane operations, traffic 
control measures will be in place. 

As part of these works on Monday 30 May from 6.30am to 5.00pm, Telopea Avenue will be temporarily 
closed (see map overleaf): 

▪ The main school entrance on Telopea Avenue will be closed. Students and staff are to access school 
grounds via the entrance on High Street. Traffic controllers will be in place to assist parents and carers.  
(8.30am to 9.00am and 2.30pm to 3.00pm). 

▪ Pedestrian and vehicle access to residential properties will be maintained under traffic control. 

▪ For the safety of students, the local community and workers, road users are advised to obey directions. 

 

The full road closure is required to facilitate the crane movements and the installation of the demountable, 
weather and site conditions permitting. We will provide further notification if work and road closures need 
to be rescheduled.  

Working hours 

Traffic control set up will start from 6.30am on Monday 30 May 2022, with the crane movements to take 
place from 7am to 5pm.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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Map of temporary road closure – Telopea Avenue 
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